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Shareholders of Grupo Financiero Banorte S.A.B. de C.V. 

Grupo Financiero Banorte 

Dear Shareholders: 

Mex ico C ity, October 25, 2017 . 

Since my appointment as Chairman of the Board of Directors of Grupo Financ iero Ban0l1e, S.A.B. 

de C. V. ("GFNorte"), the creation of long-term value fo r the benefit of all shareholders, while safekeeping 

the ir interests and respecting corporate governance best practices, has represented one o f the core va lues at 

GFNorte. 

Our exceptiona l results during the past severa l quarters have resulted in the strengthening of our 

capita l pos ition, which translates into the need to analyze different productive a lternatives to enhance our 

return on capita l. 

Thus, G FNo11e' s management, with the support of Morgan Stanley and Bank of Ameri ca Merrill 

Lynch, perfo rmed an ana lys is of potentia l growth opportunities, yie lding three feas ible alternati ves, out of 

which G rupo Financ iero Interacc iones, S. A.B. de C.V. ("G FI") proved to be the most attractive option for 

max imiz ing long-term shareholder va lue. 

Pursuant to the transparency of the process and the applicable law, management then presented the 

transaction to the Audit and Corporate Practices Committee, who opined favorably to present it to the Board 

of Directors for its review, with the advice of independent lega l and financ ia l experts. T he Board, in my 

absence, then di scussed the merits of the transactions and approved to ca ll an extraord inary shareho lders ' 

meeting to vote upon the transaction. 

A II acti ons that have taken place during my Chairmanship, have favored transparency, reason why I 

too k the dec ision to separate myse lf from the whole process, granting GFNorte's management complete 

independence in negotiati ons with G FI. Further, I excused myse lf fro m the di scuss ion and voting re lated to 

the poss ible transaction with GFI at GFNorte's Board meeting, to a lienate myse lf of any potenti a l contli ct of 

in terest. 

It is important to remind you that in terms of best practices in corporate governance, during 20 16, the 

shareholders' assembl y approved to modi fy the bylaws of G FNo11e, for purpose of granting to the shareho lder 

meeting the abili ty to approve any acquisition of assets which represents an amount equa l to or exceeding 5% 

of the conso lidated assets ofGFNorte and in vo lves a related party. 

As Chairman of the Board of Directors of G FNo11e, I would like to stress the commitment to a lways 

answer any questi ons regarding the corporate process and the ana lys is of a lternati ves. I will be excused during 

the meetings regard ing the transaction but will remain open fo r any concerns regarding the corporate approva l 

process. Before the shareholders ' meeting takes place, management will be, as they a lways are, ava il able for 

d iscuss ing a ll the deta il s and merits of the transacti on. 

Cordia lly yo urs, 

ca:!:~ 
Chairman of the Board of Directors 
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